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FACILITIES MANAGEMENT



Facilities Planning and Construction Department

CONSTRUCTION ALERT
CONCERNING IMMINENT CONSTRUCTION ACTIVITY

for the
McINTIRE NEW ACADEMIC FACILITY
DATE:  May 14, 2019








ALERT NO.:
01
ITEMS OF INTEREST:  AT 8:00AM TUESDAY, MAY 21, 2019, CONSULTANTS WILL BEGIN A CONDITION EXAMINATION OF COBB HALL’S EXTERIOR WALLS, WINDOWS, AND ROOF CORNICE.  ACCESS WILL BE PROVIDED BY A TWO-PERSON MOTORIZED AERIAL LIFT.  ONLY THE NORTHERN MOST BLOCK OF COBB HALL, FACING HOSPITAL DRIVE, WILL BE EXAMINED.  THE EXTERIOR EXAMINATION WILL BE COMPLETED THE NEXT DAY, WEDNESDAY, MAY 22ND.   PEDESTRIAN SIDEWALKS AROUND COBB HALL MAY BE TEMPORARILY INTERRUPTED AS THE LIFT IS MANUVERED INTO PLACE.  A FLAG PERSON WILL REDIRECT PEDESTRIANS IF NECESSARY.  SEE SITE PLAN BELOW.
IMMINENT ACTIVITIES:  The design phase of McIntire’s new academic facility is beginning this summer.  Integral with this design phase is the documentation and evaluation of the section of Cobb Hall that will be renovated as part of the new facility.  The present activity will examine and survey the condition of exterior features of Cobb Hall’s north block.  To do this work, an aerial lift is needed to access the upper portions of the exterior walls.
BACKGROUND:  The McIntire School of Commerce will be expanding its academic facilities on the site of Cobb Hall.  The historic north block of Cobb Hall, facing Hospital Drive, will be preserved and renovated.  The rear wings will be demolished and replaced with an addition that responds to Rouss/Robertson Hall and Jefferson Park Avenue.  The project is scheduled for completion in winter 2024.
INTERIM ROUTES:  No interim pedestrian routes will be needed.  Temporary interruptions of the pedestrian sidewalks may be necessary while relocating the lift around the building.  A flag person will be on site to redirect pedestrians if necessary.  See site plan below.
ISSUED BY:  Jody Lahendro, Senior Project Manager, FP&C, jdl7d@virginia.edu, o 434.982.5840, c 434.906.2583.
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